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A MESSAGE FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER 

As we move into the summer months, our work picture 

continues to be very promising.  According to the U.S. Bureau of 

Labor Statistics, Construction in Arizona has increased 6.5% 

between March 2017 and March 2018 with Mining increasing 

6.3% in the same time period.  2018 has been a very productive 

year in relationship to jobs and market growth for our Local 

Union.  The U.S. unemployment rate fell just below 4% to 3.9%.  

Arizona’s unadjusted rate for April 2018 is at 4.4% with Pima 

County a little lower at 4.1% and Yuma at 15.7%.  The 

construction specialty trades have increased in Tucson 6% 

between April 2017 and April 2018, with Yuma increasing 4.2%.  

What does all this mean for our future? The outlook is very 

encouraging if we continue to organize the non-represented 

workers and engage the non-signatory contractors while at the 

same time supporting our signatory contractors thru 

productivity, allowing them the opportunity to capture projects 

to sustain our good fortune of full employment.   

The hard work by every member of Local 570 over the past year 

has paid off with greater market share.  It is up to us to continue 

building our Local’s market share throughout southern Arizona.  

I welcome any suggestions or insight you may have to advance 

this goal. Great job by everyone. 
 

 

Upcoming Events 2018 

June 6 

 Significant Code Changes 

    June 27 

    MSHA 

     July 11  

     NFPA 70E 

 

IN MEMORY 

Daniel Allyn 

Passed:  12/21/17 

Jarvis Caudle 

Passed:  1/8/18 

Conrab Grab 

Passed:  1/14/18 

Allen Waller 

Passed: 1/22/18 

Carlos Vasquez 

Passed: 4/3/18 

John Baumer 

Passed:  4/29/18 

Our sympathies and prayers go out 

to the family and friends of our 

deceased Brothers. 
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Work Picture 

We currently have 4 on Book 1 and 1 on Book 2.  On the Short Call book we have 3.   

Currently there are 77 electricians for Sturgeon Electric and 40 electricians for Stark Electric on the 

Banner Hospital job.  

 

More Important News 

OFFICE HOURS 

Beginning April 16, 2018 our office hours have changed.  The new office hours are Monday 

through Friday from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.  Closed for lunch from 12:00 to 12:30pm.  We are open 

until 6:00 pm on regular meeting nights. 
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Tucson Electrical Joint Apprenticeship Training Program 

News 

The Tucson Electrical JATC accepted 55 applicants into the apprenticeship program this 

month.  This group will complete our technical math course, safety and conduit bending classes 

and the code of excellence, prior to starting school in August.  We currently have 140 active 

apprentices.  Apprentices will return to school, August 20, 2018.   

Upcoming classes offered by the TEJTP: 

 2017 NEC Significant Changes Class Instructor Jim Redzinak will be 

leading the way through the Significant Changes of the 2017 National 

Electrical Code. The next class is scheduled for June 6, 2018 from (4:00 

pm – 8:00 pm) 

 MSHA Training with Instructor Jim Redzinak is scheduled for June 27th &   

28th, 2018 (4:00 pm – 8:00 pm).  Jim will be teaching an 8 hour class in 

Mine Safety. 

 

  NFPA 70E with Instructor Jim Redzinak is scheduled for July 11th & 12th, 

2018 from (4:00 pm – 8:00 pm).  Jim will be teaching the 8 hour class in 

standard for electrical safety in the workplace.   
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Patrick Armet, 4th year apprentice was presented with the honor of IBEW Hour Power, 2017 

Outstanding Apprentice of the year.  This prestigious award is attributable to Patrick’s high energy, 

positive attitude and resilient leadership in and out of the classroom. He strives to become an 

exceptional Journeyman Inside Wireman every day. His excitement and enthusiasm in the 

apprenticeship program flows into his daily work and it is contagious!   

Patrick has been an active member of IBEW Local 570 since day one of his acceptance 

into the apprenticeship program.  As an active union member, Patrick gives his time generously 

helping assemble food in food boxes for union members in need, he was amongst forty-five 

apprentices volunteering eleven hours on a Saturday for a Habitat for Humanity Blitz Build of four 

homes, along with volunteering community service with Local Union 570.   Along with this rigorous 

schedule as an apprentice, Patrick balances work, school, giving back to the community and 

family; his supportive wife Kelly and their 3-year-old daughter Elizabeth.  
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Apprentice Of The Year Exam 

On March 10, 2018, fourteen 5th year apprentices took the Apprentice of the Year Exam.   

 

        

 

Scott McMullen earned the highest score 

and competed at the IBEW 7th District 

Apprentice Contest in Albuquerque, 

New Mexico on March 22, 2018.   
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Brotherhood Events 

Golf Tournament 

The Annual Golf Tournament was held on May 5, 2018, at Fred Enke Golf Course.  We had a great 

turn out with 85 golfers.    Partial proceeds from this event with be donated to Habitat for 

Humanity. Thanks to all our sponsors! 
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The Annual Union Picnic will be held on November 3rd, 2018 at Udall Park.  

Please save the date. 

LOCAL 570 ON THE JOB 
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“Thank You” 

For attending The Union Meeting in May, 2018 

       

          Fernando Alcantar                                     Patrick Armet                                    Mark Ashe                                                        

          Alan Brizee                                                   Steven Butt                                         Fernando Canez 

          Kris Cobbs                                                   Arnold Enos                                        Forrest Fallows 

          Clayton Fitzgerald                                    Rodney Gerdes                                  Chuck Grube                                 

          Andrew Henninger                                   Ian Hervert                                         Robert Jost 

          Skye Leavitt                                                 Pat Malloy                                          Matthew Nielsen 

          Miguel Ortega                                             Bryon Peel Davis                               Clinton Ponder-Gilby          

          Michael Pugh                                             Leroy Romero                                     Gabriel Ruiz 

         Christopher Smith                                     Dick Solomon                                     Javier Soto  

         Thomas Spellman                                      Ward Spetnagel                                 Scott Toot                

         Jonathan Trost                                            Adrian Urbina                                    David Wallis                        
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To be on the mailing list to receive the newsletter please send an email to 

newsletter@ibew570.org.  For photos, news and more, visit us on Facebook or on our 

website:  www.facebook.com/IBEW570 or www.ibew570.org 

 

 

570 OFFICER’S 

Business Manager/Financial Secretary:  Executive Board:   

Chuck H. Grube  Chris Brevick, Jimmy Ciardulli, Mike 

Pugh, Dick Solomon, Pete Richey 

President:  Scott Toot   

Vice President:  Pat Malloy 

Treasurer:  Clinton Ponder-Gilby 

Recording Secretary:  Alan Brizee     
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